	Redcoat Counselor Comments

	Find more at http://guidance.berlinwall.org
	March 2010

	

Please make sure to check the Berlin Wall website for updated scholarship information and also check in the guidance suite for additional scholarship information

Local Scholarship applications and brochures were handed out on February 26th.  Please make sure to hand applications by
	The BHS School Counseling Dept. supports the high school’s mission to help all students ACHIEVE – the following events will take place:
Thursday, March 4th- Junior College Planning Evening in the BHS auditorium from 7-9pm.

March 1-19 – Gr. 9 – 11 students will meet with their counselor to schedule their courses for 2010-2011


	Important Information Regarding CAPT
The Connecticut Academic Performance Test will be administered the first two weeks in March for all Grade 10 students. Those students in Grades 11 and 12 who have not yet met the Performance Standards for Graduation will either retake those sections that they did not achieve “proficiency” on or they will be given some form of CAPT assessment.  
Grade 9 students will be scheduled to take a CAPT practice or simulation test during this same time frame.  School will operate on a modified schedule to accommodate the testing.


	March CAPT Testing Schedule:
Tues. 3/2 – Inter. Writing I

Editing

Wed. 3/3 Response to Literature

Reading for Information

Thurs. 3/4

Interdisciplinary Writing 2

Mon. 3/8 Science 1

Tues. 3/9 Science 2

Wed. 3.10 Math 1

Thurs. 3/11 Math 2

Fri. 3/12 Supplemental
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The 2010-2011 Program of Studies and course selection sheets with teacher’s recommendations have been handed out to each student in grades 9-11.  Students should have reviewed their scheduling materials with their parents.
Scheduling will begin March 1-5 with the Junior Class, the Sophomores will be schedule from March 8-12, and the Freshmen will be schedule March 15-19.
If you have specific questions about the scheduling process, please feel free to contact your student’s specific counselor or Mrs. Ramirez, Director of School Counseling at 828-6577.
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	Grade 10 students have completed the Career Interest Inventory on Naviance
Students have been directed to go to https://connection.naviance.com/berlin  to continue their college and career exploration.

Freshmen completed a personality inventory entitled “Do What You Are” on Naviance and students were given registration information to log onto Naviance.

	Selective Service Reminder:  Males who will be celebrating their 18th birthday must register with the Selective Service within 30 days of their 18th birthday – it is required by Federal Law.  This helps you to stay eligible for federal student loans, Federal job training, and Federal jobs.
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For students interested in improving their test scores for the SAT’s offered both on May 1st and June 5th at Berlin High School, two SAT preparation programs will be offered at the High School.

Revolutions Prep will be offering classes at BHS starting March 6th for the May 1st test and starting April 17th for the June 5th test. You can register by going to www.revolutionprep.com or by calling 1-877-738-7737.

Kaplan Test Preparation and Administration Center will also be offering classes at BHS.  Their first class schedule begins on March 6th for the May 1st test and March 16th for the June 5th test.  You can register by calling the West Hartford office 860-236-6851.
	BHS School Counselors


Deborrah Ramirez – Director

dramirez@berlinschools.org
828-6577X 163

Karen Crawford – Counselor

kcrawford@berlinschools.org
828-6577 X 137
Dom DelConte - Counselor

ddelconte@berlinschools.org
828-6577 X 162
Andrea Maule – Counselor

amaule@berlinschools.org
    Peggy Clark—

Interim Counselor

pclark@berlinschools.org 
828-6577 X159
Patricia Pires – Counselor

ppires@berlinschools.org
828-6577 X 161

Samuel Zweibelson – Intern


	
	








